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Welcome to our new and improved monthly newsletter,
Renew!

Why the change of the layout?
Our goal with the monthly newsletter is not only to show you
what events are coming up at Church of the Master, but to also reflect on
the success of our ministries, learn more about our community, and
deepen your walk with Christ. By changing the layout to a peaceful and
attractive format, we hope that you’ll feel rejuvenated as you flip through
these pages.
 

Why the name change?
Change can be, and often is, good. The goal of changing the name of the
newsletter is to shed some dead skin and step forward into a growing and
transitioning church. We believe “The Visitor” was named the Visitor
decades ago because it “visited” your home in snail mail every month.
Today, most of our readers are online in an email, on our website, or pick
up a hard copy at church. Although this newsletter will still visit you at
home, in your car, on your cell phone, in your email… it’s job is to no
longer just “visit.” Its job is to reinvigorate your spiritual life through
scripture, reflections, personal stories, and congregational updates. Its job
is to be a verb, to ignite you and your spiritual life into action. Its job is to
renew: you, your relationship with Christ, and your connection to this
community. We as a staff are excited about the opportunities that lie
ahead for each of our faith journeys in this change. Yes, it’s a change.
We’re here for you through it. And we hope you’ll join us in our
excitement.

Calendar and Staff Contact
Information
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PAGE 10



RENEW                                                                  CHMASTER.ORG PAGE 02

The Prayer of Jesus
PASTOR JAY 'S NEXT SERMON SERIES

8/25/19 "Abba" Focus: Matthew 6:9
9/1/2019 "On Earth as it is in Heaven" Focus: Matthew 6:10
9/8/2019 "Give Us this Day" Focus: Matthew 6:11
9/15/2019 "As We Forgive" Focus: Matthew 6:12
9/22/2019 "Deliver Us" Focus: Matthew 6:13
 
As we move throughout this sermon series each week, use the
following reflection questions in your own quiet time or around
the dinner table with your family to widen your understanding
and deepen your faith.
 

Did I “have prayer today,” or was I “in prayer throughout the
day?” In other words, did I have a “prayer life” today or did I
experience a “life in prayer” today? 
When I pray, does it sound more like me asking God to do
something for me, or more like me listening for God to guide
me about what to do, be, or change?
What thing or event happened in my day today that would
likely have gone better had I prayed about it beforehand?

 

Our Father, Who art in
heaven, Hallowed be Thy

Name; Thy Kingdom come,
Thy will be done, on Earth
as it is in heaven. Give us
this day our daily bread,

and forgive us our
trespasses, as we forgive

those that trespass
against us; and lead us not

into temptation, but
deliver us from evil. For

Thine is the Kingdom, the
power, the glory, forever

and ever. Amen  
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A Letter from the Pastor
BY PASTOR JAY

I have been very intentional in my choices around sermon series topics as I begin my time here with you at
Church of the Master. I began with a series on Grace because our Christian faith, in the Wesleyan tradition,
begins and ends with God’s grace and ends with God’s grace. I have moved on to a series about prayer in
general and the Lord’s Prayer in particular, because I believe that prayer is probably the most basic of the
Spiritual Disciplines with which we engage our faith, even if our only time of prayer is on a Sunday morning
in worship. Open and honest prayer that God’s will, not our will be done is a sign of a maturing faith. We will
move next to a series on Holy Communion because it is as we commune around Christ’s table that we
symbolically take Christ into ourselves (we are what we eat) in order to participate actively in the grace of
God given to us in the body and blood of Jesus Christ. Grace - Prayer - Communion; a trinity of Traditions of
our faith that bring us together as the Body of Christ.
 
And I believe these unifying things are important for us to reengage with on a regular basis because there
are many other things that seek to or result in our being pushed apart. Our denomination is dealing with
some of those potentially divisive things right now as we struggle, as every other mainline denomination has
struggled, over the issue of human sexuality and how we are to faithfully minister with and to our LGBTQIA+
brothers and sisters. In many ways it’s all an argument akin to the one about how many angels can dance
on the head of a pin. And I don’t say that to minimize the importance of the issues at hand, but rather to
suggest that, at the local congregational level, the impact of a decision one way or another is likely to be
minimal. And here’s why I say that.
 
Have you personally ever met one of our Bishops? Have you personally ever been a part of one of our
General Boards? Have you personally gone to one of our international mission sites in Mexico, Congo, Russia,
Vietnam, or elsewhere? For 99.9% of our congregation, the answer is going to be, “no.” For most United
Methodists in the world today, our connection with and our context for life as a United Methodist is local -
it’s the people we know and love from the pew next to us in our local church. If we would sit and talk
about our “church family,” nearly all of us would list the people we serve in ministry with, sing next to in the
choir, or attend Sunday school with as our “church family.” When we discuss our family’s “church life,” our
conversation is almost always local in nature - Sunday School, VBS, what our kids are doing, how much we
liked the choir anthem, etc. - as opposed to the latest decision by the Judicial Council, World Methodist
Federation, or the General Board of Discipleship. 
 
And my point is this: regardless of what happens at the denominational level, we are still the body of Christ
in this place, with these people, in this community. If the denomination decides at General Conference
2020 to split into 2 or 3 or 70 different denominations, we will still be the same church family who has met in
this building continually for going on two centuries, doing ministry in the name of Jesus Christ, with and for
the community that surrounds us. The money we put in the offering plate each week will continue, as it does
now, to make a much larger impact for the ministry we do right here and for other communities in need
around the world than it does for any denominational structure that comes out of a separation. When we
decide to withhold our offerings or direct them into specific places - essentially using them as a weapon - the
only people who are impacted by that are us, through cuts to ministry, salaries and staffing, or outreach
programs that enable us to be the hands and feet of Christ with our church family in our community.
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A Letter from the Pastor, continued
BY PASTOR JAY

When we decide to leave the church out of protest, the United Methodist Church as a denomination, honestly,
doesn’t know the difference. Your church family, though, those with whom you have shared a pew, served
alongside, or broken bread, feel your loss deep within their bones - they grieve your departure as they would
grieve a death.
 
And that’s why I intentionally began by preaching grace, moving to prayer, and then continuing with
communion. It matters much less to me by what name we call ourselves than it does that our faith in and
discipleship of Jesus Christ is known in how we are with others, how we love one another. God’s
grace is God’s grace and is available to us all, regardless of what denominational name is stenciled on our
offering envelopes or painted on our sign. Regardless of any decision made at a General Conference next
year, we will still celebrate the love of Jesus Christ, the unmerited grace by which we receive salvation, we
will still pray the Lord’s Prayer, and we will still gather around Christ’s table to receive the bread of life, given
to us by Jesus the Christ. I dare say, worship from one Sunday to the next will look no different. The only
difference will be in our hearts; do we extend to others the grace, the prayers, and the community that was
offered to us, or do we make a decision that some are not worthy of being in community with us. The United
Methodist Church at large has always been what we call a “big tent,” where people who hold different beliefs
about different aspects of our faith can come together and be the church regardless of those differences. I
know that whatever happens on the other side of the next General Conference, there will be a “big tent”
expression of Methodism that will come out of it, where people of diverse backgrounds and beliefs can
continue to worship and celebrate, pray and serve, and share the body of Christ at the table together, as a
church family. That’s where I will be - I hope you will be too!
 
Grace & Peace to You!
 

Pastor Jay
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Children's Ministry
BY ERIN FLORY

 

 

Join us for Pizza and Conversation with
Pastor Jay
 

Join us for an M&Ms style family dinner in the
fellowship hall on Sunday, September 8, from
5:30-7:00 p.m. We will have pizza, veggies and
dessert. After dinner, join Pastor Jay and Erin for
a time of conversation about children's ministry
as we get back in the swing of things for the
school year.  This is a great time for you to get
to know Pastor Jay, to ask questions, and give
feedback about our children's ministry program. 
Child care (nursery through elementary kids) will
be provided so all families can fully participate
in this conversation.  Please let Erin Flory
(children@chmaster.org) know by noon on
Friday, September 6th, if you can be there so we
make sure to have enough pizza! We hope you
can join us! *Please bring $4/adults, $2/kids to
cover the cost of dinner.
 

One of the things I love the most about
Church of the Master is the many ways our

children are able to to be involved
each week.  I am so thankful for the

supportive community of families at Church of
the Master who come alongside one

another as we seek to raise our children to
know and experience the love of

Jesus.  It is such a joy to share music,
food and fellowship together each week. 

Our new year of Music and the Master (M&Ms)
is beginning on September 5th.  Our theme for

this year is “Walking with Jesus”
and each month the children will be learning

about Jesus in a different way and
the difference walking with Jesus makes in our

lives.  I’m excited to be back together on
Thursday evenings and hope you are too!

 Music and the Master (M&Ms) Begins Thursday, September 5th
 Join us Thursday nights from 5:30-7:00 p.m. for music, fellowship, food and study.  This month we will be talking about 
"Praying like Jesus" which aligns with our Sunday morning sermon series. 
The typical M&M schedule is:
5:30-6:00 p.m.
-Cherub Choir (toddlers-K and their grown-ups) in the Fellowship Hall
-Faith Development (1st-5th graders) in Room 17
-Youth (6th-12th grade) study hall in the youth rooms or gym time
6:00-6:30 p.m.   
Everyone gathers for supper in the Fellowship Hall.  Families sign up to cook part of the meal on a rotating basis.
6:30-7:00 p.m.
-Godly Play (3 year olds-K) in Room 8
-Junior Choir (1st-5th grade) in the movie room room upstairs
-Youth Bible Studies (6th-12th graders) in the youth rooms
-Adult Bible Study and Conversation with nursery care provided
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Children's Ministry

 

 

Sunday School
 Join us for Children’s Sunday school from 9:30-10:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings.   All children age 3 through fifth
graders gather in the Movie Room upstairs at 9:30 a.m. for a time of singing and fellowship.  The
preschool/kindergartners then transition downstairs to Room 8 and the 1st-5th graders move to room 17 for
their lesson.  We will be using the brand new Bible Story Basics curriculum.  The children will work their way
through the Bible over the course of three years using stories, games, music, drama, puzzles and more.  

 
Rainbows and Dewdrops
Rainbows and Dewdrops are the Children’s Church programs held during the 11:00 a.m. worship service. 
Rainbows is for children in 1st-3rd grade while Dewdrops is for 3 year olds-kindergarten.  All children are
invited to begin the worship service with their families, participate in the Children’s Moment during the service
and then follow their teachers to their classrooms.  Dewdrops is held in Room 8 downstairs and Rainbows is
held in Room 17 upstairs.  We will be using the Deep Blue Curriculum during this time.  Our theme for the year
is, “Loving God, Loving Neighbor.”   

 
Kids Night In is Saturday, September 7th 
All children, 3 years old-5th grade, are invited to Kids Night In on Saturday, September 7, from 5:00-8:00 p.m. We
will have crafts, play games, eat supper together and watch a movie. The movie will be "The Hunchback of Notre
Dame" and our supper will be nachos (with shredded chicken, beans, cheese, lettuce, salsa and sour cream),
applesauce and sugar cookie.  Please let Lucy Kelly (lucykellycefm@gmail.com) know by noon on Wednesday,
September 4 if your child is attending.  The cost is $10 per child with a family cap of $25.  
 

Acolytes Needed
Calling all 2nd-5th graders!  We are in need of acolytes to serve during the 11:00 a.m. service.  If you haven’t
served as an acolyte before, there will be a short training at 7:00 p.m. after M&Ms on September 12th.  Please let
Erin Flory (children@chmaster.org) know if your child would like to serve in this way and we’ll make sure to add
you to the schedule.   
 

Children's Chime Choir Begins September 5
Session 1 of the Children's Chime Choir will meet at 5:00 p.m. on Thursday evenings from September 5 through
October 10. The chime choir will ring during the 11:00 a.m. service on Sunday, October 13.  All children in
grades 1st through 5th are invited to ring. No prior musical experience is necessary, but families are asked to
commit to their children's regular attendance throughout this session. During each session, we will learn about
notes and rhythms while using our music to honor God. Please let Marilyn Rogers know if your child is planning
to ring during Session 1. If you have any questions, contact Marilyn at rogersmblg@gmail.com or 614-432-9996.

 Important Dates for October:
Kids Night In - Saturday, October 5

U2 (4th-6th graders) - Friday, October 11
M&Ms Choirs sing and Children’s Chime Choir Rings - Sunday, October 13 (11:00 service)

3rd graders Bible Presentations - Sunday, October 13 (both services)
No M&Ms Thursday, October 31 - Enjoy trick-or-treating!
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Where Are They Now?
BY BEV PANCOAST

As a church family we watch our children become youth and
when they graduate from high school many times we lose track of
where they are and what they are doing. Each month we will feature an
update on “our kids” who are now out in the world.
 
Haley (Conkel) Durell
After graduating from Westerville Central High School, Haley
attended Wittenberg University where she studied math, Spanish, and
education. Just before Haley started her first year of teaching in
Springfield, she met her husband Luke. They got married a year later
and the following summer, they moved to Waco, Texas. Luke is working
on his PhD in Statistics at Baylor University.  
 
This past spring Haley & Luke bought their first house
and spent most of the summer renovating it! They found an amazing
church community in Texas that helps them forget how far away their
families live.
 
Haley wrote:
 “ I have so many amazing memories from my time at Church of the
Master- It’s difficult to pick just one! From junior choir to youth retreats,
I am thankful for the time I spent growing up there.  The most precious
memories I have are of coming back on breaks during college and
feeling loved and cared for by every member who asked me about my
life and who tried to keep in touch.”
 
“ While in high school, I learned about the agape love God has for me. I
came to understand that because of this love, God sent his son to atone
for my sins- past present, and future! My faith and understanding of the
Gospel have grown exponentially since high school but it always comes
back to the realization that I’ll never be about to comprehend the
amount of love God has for me!

 

(Above) Haley "Then"
(Below) Haley "Now"
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Youth and Campus Ministry
SUNDAY NIGHT YOUTH GROUP AND OTHER EVENTS

September 8- 5:30-7:00 p.m.
The youth group will be serving as we watch the children of the church so their parents can  have  a discussion
with Miss Erin and Pastor Jay about the Children’s Ministry program. The youth will help with the pre-school-
6th grade kids that are present. We will have pizza for dinner.

September 15- 6:00-7:30 p.m.
Our time together will center around  Prayer and how we can find time to spend with God in prayer. There will
be games and snacks, as well!

September 22- 6:00-7:30 p.m.
Each month we will be will be looking at a Tough Topic. September’s focus will be about Mental Health.

September 29 – noon- 6(ish)
Get your self ready because the Youth will be going Horseback riding at Marmon Valley Farms. We will eat
lunch together  at church and then head out to ride. Cost is $20/person. 

2019-2020 Confirmation Class: 
Attention 7th and 8th grade families! It’s time to begin Confirmation! Look for a survey coming to you about
days/times for Confirmation.

Reach 2020:
Mark Your Calendars! The Reach Mission Trip will be the week of June 21-27, 2020! We will be going to the
Gettysburg, PA area. 

Campus Ministry Updates:
Crossroads Campus Ministry is now Prism Campus Ministry 

Now on Wednesdays @ 5:00 p.m. at the Otterbein Chapel
Just as a caterpillar goes through a transformation and emerges a beautiful butterfly,  Crossroads has been in a
time of transformation and is emerging as Prism Campus Ministry. Well known author Madeline L’Engle once 
said, “We do not draw people to Christ by loudly discrediting what they believe, by telling them how wrong they
are and how right we are, but by showing them a light that is so lovely that they want with all their hearts to
know the source of it.”  In the current culture many young adults feel disenfranchised by the “church”. Prism
Campus Ministry wants to help students find their faith and the unconditional love of Jesus Christ.

Prism Campus Ministry’s Statement of Faith:
We believe in one God, the creator almighty, the maker of the heavens and the earth, of all people, and all living
things. We believe in the profound teachings of Jesus Christ, to love God and to love one another. We believe in
God’s grace and gift of eternal life through the death and resurrection of Jesus, God’s son. We believe in the
Holy Spirit, who with the creator and the son is adored and glorified and works within each living thing, unites
all races, lives in all nations and speaks all languages. We believe in one universal Church, where we carry on
the teaching that we are one people, distinct and alike at the same time, male or female, gay or straight, cis or
trans, abled or disabled, no matter who we are, where we were born, or what race we are. We believe in the
saying “You Be You.” We are all interconnected, loved by God, and held in God’s grace forever. Amen.

 

Keep the drink carriers coming!  We are using them for Monday Morning Coffee Ministry. 
Mark your Calendars!! The fall spaghetti dinner for Otterbein students is Tuesday, October 22
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U2
MINISTRY FOR 4TH ,  5TH AND 6TH GRADERS

Sept. 13th  (6:00-8:00 p.m.)- Ikea Scavenger Hunt! 
We will meet at the church at 6pm and drive to Ikea together. Each team will use a Polaroid camera to capture
their findings and enjoy a fun exploration of Ikea. We will conclude the evening back at the church to share our
pictures and laughter! Please register by 9/9/19 so that we can guarantee enough adult help for this event. To
register contact Lucy Kelly (lucykellycefm@gmail.com). Any adult volunteers who would like to join us please
contact Lucy Kelly.
 

Oct. 11th (6:00-8:00 p.m.)- Mission
We will be baking items at the church for a fundraiser. The money 
raised will go to purchasing much needed items for New Life 
Community Outreach Free Store (new underwear). We will need U2 
participants to help bake (Friday night) and also sell the baked goods 
on Sunday, Oct. 13th, in the gathering space (between services). 
Please register with Lucy Kelly (lucykellycefm@gmail.com) by 10/7/19 
and let her know if you can be present at one or both of these times. 
 

Nov. 15th (6:00-8:00 p.m.)- Laser Craze in Gahanna
Bring a friend! We will have drop off and pick up at Laser Craze. If you have socks from a previous Lazer Kraze
trip, bring them along. They will give you their socks if you don’t already have them. Cost is $20/person for
laser tag and the trampoline park (please bring extra cash if you want snacks). Register with Lucy Kelly
(lucykellycefm@gmail.com) by 11/11/19. All participants must have their parent/guardian fill out a waiver form
online at:  http://www.lazerkraze.com/gahannaoh/lk4activities.asp. (including any friend that you are bringing).
Do not let the cost stop you from participating; please contact Bev or Lucy for assistance.
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Thanks to all that
donated Snack

Packs for the Ronald
McDonald House
through VBS, Day

Camp and Survivor
Camp of 2019! Your

donations totaled
$900 and RMH is so

very thankful for
your contributions!

 

BRIGHAM YOUNG

Announcements, Events and Updates
“When Kids Come Out”

A Four-Session Class for Parents of LGBTQ Children

 
When a child comes out to his/her/their family, it often raises many questions
for both the child and for the family.
 For example:
•What does it mean for the family when a child comes out to his/her/their
parents?  
 •What does it mean for the parents’ relationship to their church?  
•What does it mean for the parents’ own faith?  •How do parents navigate their
own “coming out” after their children have come out to them? 
•What do I/we need to know as parents of an LGBTQ child with the actions of
the General Conference in St. Louis?

 
The sessions are designed to provide a safe space where questions and
concerns can be dealt with openly and honestly.  These questions are among
those that will be addressed in the four-session class that will be held on
Wednesday evenings:September 18, September 25, October 2, October 9. The
class will be held at the Worthington United Methodist Church. The meetings
will begin at 7:00 p.m. and conclude by 8:30 pm.  The church is located at 600
High Street, Worthington.  Parking is available at the church. Look for signs
directing you to “When Kids Come Out” class.The Rev. Jim Waugh, retired
pastor in the West Ohio Conference, will lead the group.  Jim and his wife,
Carol, have an adult daughter, Lisa, who came out to them several years ago. 
 Jim is also the chair of the Parents Reconciling Network Board (a group related
to the Reconciling Ministries Network). If you have questions or need more
information, please feel free to email Jim: jwaugh3@mac.com.
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BRIGHAM YOUNG

Announcements, Events and Updates
Exultation Ringers Are Getting Ready to Begin in the Fall!

Exultation Ringers, our adult handbell choir, will

begin rehearsals on Wednesday, September 4, at 6:00 p.m.  If you are interested

in ringing, contact Kim Hoessly at 614-537-8596 or kim@chmaster.org.

______________________________________________

 

17 volunteers from Church of the Master helped out at a Habitat for 

Humanity Walls Build this past weekend. Our volunteers helped to build 

walls for a mom and her two children living in Delaware, Ohio. It was a 

wonderful chance to work with our hands together serving such a sweet 

little family.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

______________________________________________
 

Meeting Announcements/Updates:
Administrative Council is gathering for a meeting on Tuesday, September 17th at 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel.

 

 

Sarah Circle will have it’s annual salad “pitch-in” luncheon on Tuesday, September 10 at 12:00 p.m. at Eva

Reich’s home. We will be making plans for 2020! All are welcome! 
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BRIGHAM YOUNG

Announcements, Events and Updates
What’s new around the building?

We hope you’ve noticed the new signs on the outside of the building and at the entrance to the parking lot. Shawn Foster

was kind enough to re-route the air conditioner condenser pipe into the downspout so we no longer have a water barrel

on the south side of the building.  Thank you, Shawn!

Three new air conditioner units were installed by our HVAC maintenance contractor, G Mechanical, in rooms 17, 18 & 19

upstairs.  These will be more energy efficient than the 20 year old units they replaced, one of which did not operate at all.

We were able to purchase these three units for the price of two.  

The re-leathering of one rank of organ pipes was completed in August by our technicians at Muller Organ.  Ask Chris

what re-leathering means.

We have had an energy audit to plan for replacing all the lights in the building with LED bulbs.  This will qualify us for a

rebate from the City of Westerville as well as future cost savings on electricity. The project is divided into two parts – the

sanctuary and the remainder of the building.  We are closer to beginning the work as we consult with Northern Lighting,

Neff Event Lighting and Countryside Electric.  

An updated Emergency Preparedness Plan is being finalized with the Trustees and hope to get it implemented and

publicized to the congregation after Administrative Council approval.

 

Please contact Facilities Manager April Smith (facilities@chmaster.org) if you have
questions or concerns about the building, furnishings or equipment.

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES- SEPTEMBER 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

*Meetings and activities are subject to change. 

1 

 

8:30 a.m. Casual Worship 

Service 

 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

for All Ages 

 

11:00 a.m. Traditional 

Worship Service 

2 

 

LABOR DAY!  

Church Office Closed 

 

 

3 

 

9:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

 

9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 

 

1:30 p.m. Homeschool 

Choir 

 

6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 

 

7:00 p.m. SPRC Meeting 

4  

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

6:30 p.m. Handbell  

Ensemble 

 

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal   

5 

 

5:00 p.m. Chime Choir 

 

5:30 p.m. M&M’s 

6 

 

10:00 a.m. School Kit  

Assembly 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

 

7 

 

9:00 a.m. Farmer’s Market 

 

5:00 p.m. Kid’s Night In 

 

 

8 

 

8:30 a.m. Casual Worship 

Service 

 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

for All Ages 

 

11:00 a.m. Traditional 

Worship Service 

 

5:30 p.m. Pizza and 

Conversation 

 

 

9 

 

7:00 a.m. Monday  

Morning Coffee Ministry 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

10:00 a.m. Monday  

Volunteer Work Crew 

 

10:00 a.m. Quilting 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

10 

 

9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 

 

10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

 

10:45 a.m. Lydia Circle 

 

1:30 p.m. Homeschool 

Choir 

 

6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 

 

7:00 p.m. Finance  

Committee 

11 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

6:30 p.m. Handbell  

Ensemble 

 

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal   

12 

 

5:00 p.m. Chime Choir 

 

5:30 p.m. M&M’s 

13 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

1:00 p.m. Festival of Sharing 

Pick-Up 

14 

 

9:00 a.m. Farmer’s Market 

 

 

15 

 

8:30 a.m. Casual Worship 

Service 

 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

for All Ages 

 

11:00 a.m. Traditional 

Worship Service 

 

6:00 p.m. Youth Group 

 

 

 

16 

 

7:00 a.m. Monday  

Morning Coffee Ministry 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

10:00 a.m. Monday  

Volunteer Work Crew 

 

10:00 a.m. Quilting 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

17 

 

9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 

 

10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

 

1:30 p.m. Homeschool 

Choir 

 

6:30 p.m. Kings Fraternity 

Dinner 

 

6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 

 

7:00 p.m. Ad Council 

Meeting 

18 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

3:00 p.m. Otterbein Men’s 

Choir Rehearsal 

 

6:30 p.m. Handbell  

Ensemble 

 

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal   

19 

 

5:00 p.m. Chime Choir 

 

5:30 p.m. M&M’s 

 

6:30 p.m. Stephen Ministry 

20 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

 

21 

 

9:30 a.m. Otterbein 

Homecoming Parade and 

Coffee 

 

 

22 

 

8:30 a.m. Casual Worship 

Service  

 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

for All Ages 

 

11:00 a.m. Traditional 

Worship Service 

 

6:00 p.m. Youth Group 

23 

 

7:00 a.m. Monday  

Morning Coffee Ministry 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

10:00 a.m. Monday  

Volunteer Work Crew 

 

10:00 a.m. Quilting 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

7:00 p.m. Telecare 

24 

 

9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 

 

10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

 

1:30 p.m. Homeschool 

Choir 

 

6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 

 

 

25 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

 

6:30 p.m. Handbell  

Ensemble 

 

7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal   

26 

 

5:00 p.m. Chime Choir 

 

5:30 p.m. M&M’s 

27 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 

28 

 

 

29 

 

8:30 a.m. Casual Worship 

Service 

 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

for All Ages 

 

11:00 a.m. Traditional 

Worship Service 

 

6:00 p.m. Youth Group 

 

 

30 

 

7:00 a.m. Monday  

Morning Coffee Ministry 

 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

 

9:30 a.m. Open Shelter 

Cooking 

 

10:00 a.m. Monday  

Volunteer Work Crew 

 

10:00 a.m. Quilting 

 

12:30 p.m. Otterbein Choir 

Rehearsal 
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Staff

Kristina Walsh
Coordinator of Congregational Care

OFFICE@CHMASTER.ORG
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Michelle Foster, Financial Secretary

FINANCE@CHMASTER.ORG

Erin Flory
Interim Director of Children's Ministry

CHILDREN@CHMASTER.ORG

Bev Pancoast
Next Generations and Campus Ministry

BEV@CHMASTER.ORG

Kim Hoessly, Bell Choir Director

KIM@CHMASTER.ORG

Chris Bowling, Director of Music MInistry

MUSIC@CHMASTER.ORG

Pastor Jay Anderson

PASTOR@CHMASTER.ORG

April Smith, Facilities Manager

FACILIT IES@CHMASTER.ORG

Kitty Laurich, Children's Choir Director

KITTY@CHMASTER.ORG

David Campbell, Custodian

 

 
Are you unable to make it to church for worship
sometimes? You can always listen to Pastor Jay’s

sermons online! Head to our website (chmaster.org) and
click the link at the top to listen to last week’s sermon, or
check out the archive on the right after you click on the

most recent sermon to hear previous
sermons.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Find us on Facebook at 
"Church of the Master United Methodist"

 
 

Church Office Hours 
Monday through Friday

9:00 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.
 

 

Church of the Master United Methodist
24 N. Grove Street
Westerville, OH 43081
614.882.2153

Lucy Kelly
Campus Ministry Intern

LUCYKELLYCEFM@GMAIL .COM

http://www.chmaster.org/

